

Newsletter value of the second second

Term 2 Week 7 Thursday, 31 May

Principal's Message

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au

53 Macedon St Sunbury 3429 9740 7344 Dear Parents,

Congratulations to these Year 4 students who will receive the Sacrament of Eucharist this weekend: Matthew Clarke, Bridie Berne, Ollie Bowen, Sarah Crocker, Laiken Hall, Rhys Jones, Joshua Urbaniak and Riley Wilson. I ask you to keep them all in your prayers.

On Friday we will be having a "Rug up for Winter" day to raise money for the St Vincent de Paul society. Students are encouraged to wear their favourite winter hat, coat, gloves, pants, jeans and scarf and to bring a gold coin donation.

Yesterday we had three students compete at the Divisional level of Cross Country. Well done to Riley Coughlan 11:40:07 (2^{nd}), Jackson Frantz 11:37.60 (7^{th}) and Charlotte Loft 13:39:01 (8^{th}). All three are now off to the Regionals on the 20^{th} June

2018 Term Dates

Term 1

January 29—March 29

Easter

(March 30-2 April)

Term 2

April 16- June 29

Term 3

July 16— Sept. 21

Term 4

October 8— Dec.19







Another past student is doing really well! Rose Berne (year 6-2017) recently competed in Glasgow at the world Irish dancing competition. Her team won and is placed third in the world. Congratulations, Rose!

Queens Birthday
Holiday
June 11

On Tuesday, a group of staff (Mark, Shelley, Kerry and myself) attending a conference regarding the management of critical incidents in a school environment. While we hope we never have to deal with a critical incident, just watching the news shows us that they happen very often. It is important to note that we have policies and procedures in place and if anything was to occur we would communicate with you in a timely manner. It is essential that social media is left out if it.

Unfortunately parking remains an issue, particularly in Jackson Street. The council will be out and about over the next couple of weeks. Please be mindful of the neighbours who have been very patient. Not only is it against the law to park across or in their driveway, it is extremely disrespectful.

School Closure Day

TERM 3

August 3

This Sunday we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Body and Blood of Christ, which fits in very well with the timing of the First Eucharist celebrations.

Gospel

Mark 14:12-16.22-26

This is my body. This is my blood.

Enjoy the week

Julie

SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD







Class	Pupil of the week	Has demonstrated the 3 R's	
Prep N	Ronnie Kaminski	For showing empathy towards others	
Prep R	Logan Marinelli	For showing determination with his writing to have a go!	
1/2 H	Sara Farah	Showing the learning disposition of 'self motivation' and always pushes herself to do her best	
1/2 JM	Jessie Irvine	For being a kind member of 1/2JM and showing wonderful manners! Great job Jessie.	
1/2MT	Jaida Kelly	For always being willing to work on improving her work and helping her classmates.	
3/4 CC	Oliver D'Crus	For being a student who always displays kindness, responsibility and respect!	
3/4 D	Cooper Shalders	For being resilient on the yard especially while playing with others	
3/4TC	Jessie McDonald	For staying focused on tasks	
5/6R	Liam James	For being self-motivated and showing determination to improve and persevere in all aspects of his school work	
5/6S	Marc Cortese	For demonstrating a growth mindset and always being willing to give things a go!	
5/6ST	Mitchell Harmer	For showing amazing patience and creativity with his friends	

LOST PROPERTY PRE LOVED CLOTHING SALE

Sale will be in the MPR from Wednesday 6 June to Friday 8 June during school hours

Gold coin donation to Vinnies

Thank you





OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL "RUG UP FOR WINTER"

WEAR YOUR FAVOURITE WINTER HAT, COAT, GLOVES PANTS/JEANS AND SCARF

BRING A GOLD COIN TO HELP

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL THIS WINTER!

WHEN: FRIDAY 1st OF JUNE 2018

WHAT TO WEAR:

HAT/BEANIE, PANTS/JEANS, COAT, GLOVES OR SCARF/

CASUAL CLOTHES

GOLD COIN DONATION. BE GENEROUS.

HAVE YOU GOT ANY WARM BLANKETS YOU WISH TO DO-NATE? WE ARE COLLECTING - IN THE FOYER.

ALSO COLLECTING TINS OF FOOD FOR THE VINNIES FOOD BANK (CHECK THE USE BY PLEASE)

At OLMC we are focussing on 8 learning dispositions.

Learning dispositions are attitudes to learning or ways of thinking about learning. Our dispositions are:

self motivation, creativity,
determination, curiosity, collaboration, making connections, reflection and risk taking.

A learner who shows creativity ... thinks 'outside the box' tries different ways to solve a problem approaches and presents their learning in unique ways

Definitions of creativity are not straightforward, and many writers have contributed to the debate about what constitutes creativity, often hotly contesting different views. However, most theorists agree that the creative process involves a number of components, most commonly: imagination, originality (the ability to come up with ideas and products that are new and unusual), productivity (the ability to generate a variety of different ideas through divergent thinking), problem solving (application of knowledge and imagination to a given situation) and the ability to produce an outcome of value and worth.

Why...

The right mix of creativity along with curriculum helps students to be innovative and also encourages them to learn new things. It enhances thinking capability, boosts problem solving skills and promotes an innovative mindset.

During a TED talk, Sir Ken Robinson raised the utmost significance of creativity in today's education when he told "Creativity now is as important in education as literacy, and we should treat it with the same status."

So what can you do to encourage the disposition of creativity in your child?

- * Provide open-ended play opportunities and props
 - * Whenever possible, honor children's unique ideas; don't require conformity
 - * Support children in following through on own ideas
 - * Model doing new and different things with common objects
 - * Encourage children to develop different uses for familiar objects
 - * Provide blank paper and mixed media for art
 - * Sing a familiar song, allow children to share ideas for new lyrics
 - * Invite children to create their own ending to a story or movie.

PRAYER ROSTER—Term 2

Monday 2.45 pm OLMC Church—ALL WELCOME

Date	Class Presenting
8 June	Sacred Heart Mass on Friday 8th in lieu of school prayer
June 18	3/4 CC
June 25	5/6 S

Please put the following dates to remember in your diary

IMPORTANT DATES—2018				
	Term 2			
June				
1	Rug up for Winter gold coin donation—see flyer in newsletter			
8	Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass - 12.15			
11	Queens Birthday Public Holiday			
18	OLMC Book Fair commences			
25	Parent Teacher Interviews—3.30—5.30 pm (more info soon)			
28	Parent Teacher Interviews—3.30—7.30pm			

The other reward items currently available: sparkle glitter pens, glow torch (term 2), Twister power handball (term 1), cyber handball, colour change markers, tablet case, pencil + tech case, smiley emoji keyring, epic earphones (2017)

OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 2, 2018

^{1st} Jun	Emma Armstead	22 nd Jun	Louise Vasey
	Melissa Misiti		Nance Carlyle
	Vacancy		Vacancy
8 th Jun	Raquel Handley	29 Jun	Cathy Carter
	Danielle Wadden		Caroline Dillon
	Skye Hewatt		Anna Marincic
15 th Jun	Jade Grech		
	Renee Ridington		
	Rebecca Luca		

Thank you for volunteering to help in the Canteen, it would be impossible without you! Please arrive at Canteen at approximately 10.45, and your assistance will be required until around 2.15pm. If you have long hair, please tie it back, and remember to sign in at the office before coming to the Canteen. Your lunch will be provided on the day.

If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please ring Sally on 0400 384 403, as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.

I look forward to seeing you,

Sally Hewitt-Tacey

SCHOOL UNIFORM NEWS

SCHOOL HATS Slouch & Legionnaire styles - \$10 each **limited sizes

SCHOOL SOCKS Anklet style sizes 9-12 & 13-3 - \$4.00 **NEW STOCK HAS ARRIVED

Are available for sale from the school office **Cash only**—correct money appreciated



AGS Pty Ltd

Wholesalers of Quality Schoolwear & Uniforms In house Design & Printing

www.aplusschoolwear.com.au

ADDRESS: 133 BAKERS ROAD NORTH COBURG VIC, 3058

PHONE: 03 9354 8345 FAX: 03 9354 5777 E-MAIL: info@agsprints.com.au

ABN: 53 317 404 573

COMMUNITY NEWS

WE'RE IN TOWN

Roll up your sleeves and give blood



Sunbury Mobile Donor Centre

Memorial Hall, Barkley Street, Sunbury 3429

Appointments available:

Make an appointment today.

Call 13 14 95 or visit donateblood.com.au





For more information, phone our College Registrar on 9744 0000 or visit www.salesiansunbury.vic.edu.au

